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HAPPY SEPTEMBER!          

I would like to start off this 
newsletter by addressing an 
incident that happened during 
a Show & Tell.  Yes, I’m going 
go call this one out, because I 
think it is important.  The 
“Show” was a Betsy Ross 
Flag and the “Tell” was, I 
assume, a disgruntled shout 
out to Nike which included a 
word of profanity. The quilt 
was as welcomed as any, but 
t h e “ t e l l ” c h a n g e d t h e 
dynamics and spirit.

To be very clear, our guild 
meet ings w i l l no t be a 
platform for personal world 
views/issues, politics, etc.  
Our guild is a place that has 
always been a wonderful, 
happy and joyful place to be.  
The entrance  is great place 
to park your problems.   As for 
me, when I leave it’s kinda 
nice not to even pick them up 
again.  Our guild is a place to 
welcome visitors with open 
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arms, and show good 
humor and  kindness.  
Members should reflect 
what our guild is about  -  
“our happy place.“ 

Lastly, saying goodbye is 
hard, but well wishes are 
good, so I would like to 
wish SARA SORENSON 
h a p p i n e s s a n d m a n y 
blessings in her move to 
her beautiful new home in 
Blairsville, GA.  Sara 
announced her departure at 
the August day meeting.  
She is a great quilter, 
t e a c h e r a n d l o n g a r m 
quilter. She has been a 
Che rokee Rose gu i l d 
member for many years. 
Sara taught classes at 
several quilt shops during 
her career and is widely 
known for her longarm 
business.  She also works 
w i th Ann ie Ke l l um in 
Programs.   Sara, we will 
miss you. Godspeed!

Until next time……
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Officers 
President	–	Ramona	Tucker	
Vice-Pres.	–	Tina	Marinoni	
Day	Secretary	Jeanne	Andersen	
Night	Secretary	–	Denise	Adams	
Treasurer	–	Loretta	Ford	
	

Standing Committees 
Historian	–	Charlie	Phaneuf	
Membership	–	Awilda	Cruz,	
																											Albertha	Brown	
	 	 	 	Sandy	Vickers	
Newsletter	–	Charlie	Phaneuf	
Programs	–	Annie	Kellum,	
																												Sarah	Sorenson		
	Publicity	–		
Sunshine	–	Bonnie	McLain	
Ways	and	Means	–	Linda	Kelley	
	

Ad Hoc Committees 
Bee	Keeper	–	Jeanne	Andersen	
Challenge	Quilt	–	Linda	Jones,		
	 																								Albertha	Brown		
Christmas	Party	–	Toni	Presha	
Community	Service	–	Jill	Stroer	
		
Golden	Scissors	–																								
	 	 	 Rachel	Phaneuf	
Hospitality	--	LaJuana	Wingo	
																																			Awilda	Cruz		
																													Bonnie	McLain	
																																							Jill	Stroer	
Photographer	–	LaJuana	Wingo	
Saturday	Stitcharama	–		
																									Libby	Armstrong,	
																																						Jill	Stroer	
Webmaster	–	Joany	Orsi	

	 

	
	 

	
		

 

	

Membership	

Total	Paid	Members:	78	
	

August	Day	29	Members	0	Visitors	
August	Night	27	Members	3	Visitors	

	
Just	a	reminder,	please	wear	your	name	badge	to	the	meetings.	

	The	2019	Membership	Form	is	on	the	Website	
and	on	GroupWorks	

A	completed	2019	Form	must	accompany	your	
payment.	

.	
	 

	

Meeting	Location		
Sutton	Hall	

5971	Sutton	Dr.,	Douglasville,	GA	
	

Take	Highway	5	south	from	Arbor	Square	Shopping	Center	
for	1.3	miles.	

It	is	on	the	corner	of	Highway	5	and	Sutton	Drive.	
	 

	

Bee	News	

	

The	September	Bee	will	be	on	Thursday	

September	19th	at	the	home	of	

Terry	Tinsley	
7080 Roselake Circle 

Douglasville GA 30134 
Lunch	provided	

RSVP					H 770.949.2289 
              C 937.478.5174 
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Next	Newsletter	Deadline	
Is	due	Sunday,	September	29,	2019.	

Send	your	information	to	Charlie	Phaneuf	
@	les1phd@charter.net	

	
August	2019	Birthdays		 	 	 	 	 	

     

09/01 Doreen  Thornton       09/13  Dawn Feist  

09/01 Broach Winsley   09/21 Jean Richards  

09/08 Patti Howell             09/22  Kay Cheetham 	

09/12	 Doris Furlow	 	 	09/25 Evelyn Ancona	 09/27 Heather Barron 	 	
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Ways	and	Means	

Ways	and	Means	will	have	the	table	set	up	at	all	meetings.	Tickets	are	6	for	$5.00	

or	$1.00	each.	This	money	helps	to	fund	our	Guild	in	many	ways.	 

2019	Quilt	Challenge	
“Color	My	World”	

This year’s challenge is to use a triadic color scheme in your project.  Choose 3 
colors that are equally spaced on the color wheel. You may use tints or shades of 
these 3 colors.  In order to complete your design, you may use any neutrals such 
as white, beige, gray or black. 

Suggestions:  

1) Find a color wheel to look at. Did you make one in Rachel’s class? Do you 
have a quilt book that has a wheel? Do you have a tablet or computer 
where you can Google “Color Wheel”? 

2) Look at a color wheel and find 3 colors that are equally spaced around the 
wheel such as: green, purple and orange. If you choose this triad of colors 
you can use any shades or tints of green, purple and orange in your quilt. 
Next you can add any neutrals to your quilt. 

3) For fun but not required: Download this free or cheap APP on your 
phone or tablet, Color Wheel-Basic color schemes in the app, click on 
the icon “wheel” in the lower left to change the wheel from basic to tints or 
shades of colors.  Next click on the 2nd icon from the left at the bottom.  
This icon will show you all of the triadic color choices. 

Your fabric choices do not have to be solids.  Try using this challenge as a stash 
buster! 

RULES 

Anything quilted and finished can be entered, such as tote bags, table 
runners, wall hangings, or quilts. The only size restriction is that the 
perimeter is 240 inches or less. 

The quilts are due at the night meeting in September. Judging two categories 
Traditional and Artistic, prizes for the 1st 3 places in each categories and fun. 
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Program	News	

Cherokee	Rose	Quilters	Guild	

September	12th	Day	Program		
A trunk show by our own Robin Meyer -- come be prepared to be 
inspired  with her creativity and talent. 
 
 
 

SEPTEMBER 26th, 2019 - 7:00 PM to 9:00 PM 
 

Challenge Quilt       
Be prepared to whoa us with your Triadic color scheme quilt. There is money 
to be won along with ribbons. 
 
You can’t win if you don't play so please join the fun 
 
 
 
	
As	of	now	I	have	three	(3)	programs	set	for	2020.		I’m	asking	for	your	HELP,	ideals.	
Suggestions	and	input	for	next	year	
What	would	you	like	to	see	or	do	as	a	day	or	night	programs	active	in	2020?	
This	Guild	can	only	be	as	good	as	we	make	it.	
Do	you	want	more	or	less	sewing	activities?	That	would	mean	bringing	your	
machine	with	you	more	often.	We	will	be	in	a	larger	room	with	better	lighting.	
We	will	be	able	to	have	larger	classes	and	we	can	sew	longer	and	we	don’t	have	
be	out	of	the	building	until	3pm.	
Please	contact	me	via	text	of	email		
Text	770-851-1096	
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Community	Service	
2019			Community	Service		

	
This	year	we	are	taking	on	2	projects	for	service	to	our	community.	

	
1.	HEAD	START		

Quilts	for	Head	Start	should	measure	55”	by	65	inches	or	Bigger.		
Use	kids	friendly	themed	fabric	is	encouraged	(can	be	for	boy	or	girl)	the	kids	are	

between	the	ages	of	3	to	6	years	old,	but	please	NO	HOLIDAY	FABRIC.	
	

2.	Sheriffs	Department	–	Fleece	Blankets	
	

We	are	asking	members	to	create	fleece	throws	for	the	Sheriff’s	Office.		
Officers	will	be	able	to	use	the	throws	for	those	that	need	a	warm	hug.		
These	throws	should	be	one	layer	and	a	friendly	print	nothing	scary.		
Size	measure	1	and	1/2	yards	or	up	to	2	yards	by	width	of	fabric.		

PLEASE	serge	all	four	edges.	
I	have	turned	in	first	bunch	to	sheriff’s	office.	So	far	great	work!	

Jill	Stroer	
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SUNSHINE	 	

July	2019	
Sunshine  
 
Jennie Hollis' husband David is in Douglas Hospital with a bad foot wound and 
other issues. Please remember him and Jennie with prayers. 

 
Emma Parker is doing well after her recent surgery!  We are all so glad to hear 
that! 

 
Former member Rita Perez is healing after her recent surgery.  Also, Jackie 
Delgado is in Douglas Hospital with pneumonia. Lets keep our prayers going for 
them. 

 
Continue to think of Cheryl Hoffman and Vickie Hecht as they fight their battles 
with illness! 

 
Please keep me informed with folks needing our sunshine!  I am sure any of the 
folks above would love an individual card or all from members. 
 
Bonnie McLain 
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Saturday	Stitch-a-Rama	

	 	 	 	 	 STITCH-A-RAMA		
	

Next	event	is	November	at	First	United	Methodist.	

	

GOLDEN	SCISSORS 	

	
Golden	Scissors	Report	August	2019	

	
 

Jill	Stroer	receive	a	Golden	Scissors	charm	for	her	“T-Shirt”	quilt	.She	also	received	
an	additional	Golden	Scissors	charm	for	her	beautiful		 “Hawaiian	Turtle”	quilt.	
	
Ramona	Tucker	received	a	Golden	Scissors	charm	and	a	Sewing	Machine	charm	
for	her	quilt	called	“Terms	of	Endearment”.	
	
Jill	Hill	received	several	charms	for	the	quilts	she	shared	with	the	Guild.	
	
	 “Twisted	Triangles”	-	Golden	Pin	
	
	 “African	Queens	Bed	Runner”	-	Golden	Scissors	Pin	
	
	 “Girl	to	Market”	-	Golden	Safety	Pin	and	a	Sewing	Machine	charm	
	 	
	 “Stibbles”	-	Golden	Safety	Pin	and	a	Sewing	Machine	charm	
	
	 “Pear	-	Class	Project”	-	Golden	Safety	Pin	and	a	Sewing	Machine	charm	
	

	
BEAUTIFUL	QUILTS,	SIMPLE	BEAUTIFUL	QUILTS	
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Cherokee	Rose	Quilters	Guild	 	
August	2019	Day	Meeting	Minutes	

	
The	meeting	was	called	to	order	by	VP	Tina	Moriani.		

A	motion	was	made	by	Libby	and	seconded	by	Ramona	to	accept	the	minutes	as	printed.	
Minutes	were	accepted.	The	birthdays	were	noted.		

Committee	Reports:		

Bee	Keeper-	Jeanne	reported	that	the	Bee	at	Annie’s	was	enjoyed	by	all	and	they	had	great	
food	as	usual!	The	Bee	for	September	will	be	at	the	home	of	Terri	Tinsley.	Please	let	her	know	if	
you	will	be	attending.		

Challenge	Quilt-	Linda	reported	that	we	will	have	the	presentation	at	the	September	night	
meeting	with	art	and	traditional	categories.	Prizes	will	be	given.	Any	project	with	the	triad	of	
color	and	quilts	no	more	than	240	“	perimeter.		

Christmas	Party-	It	will	be	in	December--	plans	still	in	motion.		

Community	Service-Jill	is	still	accepting	projects	through	the	October	night	meeting.	Thanks	for	
all	the	projects	turned	in	so	far.		

Golden	Scissors-	Rachel	said	there	are	three	sets	of	charms	that	have	yet	to	be	claimed	from	
past	meetings.		

Photography	/	Newsletter	/	Historian	-	Charlie	said	everything	is	posted	or	delivered.		

Programs-	Today	is	a	class	taught	by	Selemma		--	the	cork	bag.		

August	night	meeting	is	LRC	bring	fat	quarters	for	the	game		

September	day-	Robin	Meyer	-	Trunk	show.		

September	night	is	the	Challenge	quilt.		

October	day	is	Tammy	Silvers-	sign	up	$20.		

Saturday	Stitch	More	information	to	come.	Date	in	November.		

Sunshine-	There	are	a	few	needing	sunshine.	Rita-surgery,	Emma	surgery,	Jenny’s	husband,	
Irene’s	daughter,	Cheryl,	Denise	and	Vicki		

Membership-	29	members	are	present.	Charlie,	Rachel,	and	Jill	won	the	drawings.		
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New	Business-	The	vote	passed	to	move	to	St	Julian’s	Episcopal	Church	beginning	in	2020.	Also,	
pass	the	word	about	the	thread	spools	that	were	left	at	a	meeting.	Sarah	Sorenson	is	moving	to	
the	mountains!	We	will	miss	her.		

Meeting	adjourned.	Submitted	by	Jeanne	Andersen,	day	secretary		

	

Cherokee	Rose	Quilters	Guild	

August	2019	Night	Meeting	Minutes	
 
Meeting was called to order by Ramona Tucker at 7:00 pm at Sutton Hall. 
Minutes from the July meeting:  Motion was made by Libby and seconded by Anne that 
the minutes be approved as written.  They were approved unanimously.  
Birthdays for the month of August were recognized. 
 
Bee Keeper: August Bee was held at Sandy Vicker’s home. 
          September Bee will be held September 12 at Terry Tinsley’s house.  
          Please call and let Terry know if you plan to attend. 
 
Challenge Quilt:  Albertha Brown 

Theme this year is:  Color my World/Triadic Colors.   
Challenge will be held at September night meeting. 
Details in GroupWorks. 

 
Christmas:  Party to be held on Thursday, December 5 at Atlanta’s Finest. 
                    Cost is $20.00 per person. 
 
Community Service:  Keep them coming, ladies!   
                   Jill is continuing to collect for Head Start and the Sherriff’s Department. 
                   Details in GroupWorks. 
 
Golden Scissors:  Folks are encouraged to sign in their quilts.  Pins are available. 
 
Historian/Photographer:  All is up to date on GroupWorks. 
 Info to Charlie for the newsletter is due this weekend. 
 
Membership:  We have 68 paid members. 

Present at this meeting were 27 members, and 2 guests. 
 Dues for 2020 in the amount of $30.00 are due by the end of this year.   
           Please plan now for the cost of the Christmas party and next years dues. 
 
Programs:   
           Tonight:  LRC game with fat quarters 
           Upcoming Programs: See Details on GroupWorks or in Newsletter. 

September: Day: Lecture and Trunk Show by Robin Meyers 
 Night: Challenge Quilt 
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           Annie spoke to the group requesting input regarding future programs. 
           Please text or write to her any suggestions or ideas you may have. 
  
Stitch-a Rama:  Next event is November at First United Methodist. 
 
Sunshine:  Updates provided. 
 
 
New Business: 
R’auction:   

• Ramona expressed the desperate need for someone to volunteer to head up the 
R’auction this year.  Debbie McDade volunteered. Thank you, Debbie! 

• Paula Miller will store donated items again but you will need to talk to her and 
arrange a time to take your items to her storage area.  Also, on the day of the 
R’auction, those items will have to be picked up and transported to Sutton Hall. 

• Please bring boxes and bags to carry items home after purchase. 
           2020 Meeting Place: 

• Ramona has signed the contract with St. Julian’s to have our monthly meetings 
in their parish hall.  The cost for the year will be $1265.00. 

• If we have additional requirements for Saturday meetings or workshops, that can 
be arranged separately. 

• Anne Groves has arranged for Saturday Stitch-A-Ramas to be held at Union 
Grove Baptist Church in 2020. 

• Ramona also wrote a gracious letter to Linda with Sutton Hall thanking her for 
allowing us to utilize this space and letting her know that we will not renew our 
contract for the upcoming year. 

 
 
Show and Tell items were shared and enjoyed by all. 
 
Ways and Means:  Goodies were displayed and drawings held. 
 
For further details, please see the Newsletter in GroupWorks and on the Cherokee 
Rose Website. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Denise Adams 
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Date _____________  

          
 
Please Print Clearly  

Name _______________________________________Spouse___________________  

Address____________________________________________________________________  

City _____________________________________________GA Zip ________________  

Home Phone ____________________________Cell Phone________________________ 

Work Phone _____________________________ (Is not printed in Directory)                               

E-mail ___________________________________Birthday (Month) _____ (Day) _____  

Check Your Preferences Below:  

_____ Attend Day Meeting – 2
nd 

Thursday at 9:30am                                                                                               

_____ Attend Night Meeting – 4
th 

Thursday at 7:00pm                                                                                           

_____ Attend Both Meetings                                                                                                               

_____ Email Reminder for Meetings                                                                                                  

_____ Read Newsletter Online at Website                                                                                                            

_____ Mail Newsletter (Pay Additional – Contact Membership)  

Yearly Dues are $30.00 Make checks payable to: Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild                                                         
 Please bring your completed renewal form and payment to a meeting or                                                                                       
  Mail to: Albertha Brown 3985 Soaring Drive Douglasville Ga. 30135 

-------------------------------------- Membership use only below this line ------------------------------------  

Renewal Paid $ ______ Cash __ Check# ______  

New Member Paid $ ______ Cash __ Check# ______ Badge ___ Notify ___  

Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild  

2019 Membership Form  {age 15 and up}                   	


